
 
Stow Police Department  

Dispatch Log  From: 01/22/2024  Thru: 01/28/2024     0000 – 2359 
 

For Date: 01/22/2024  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0049 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    FOREST RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request ambulance for allergic reaction and  
difficulty breathing. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson s/m 0.0 at 1:12 am 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 e/m at Emerson 10.0 at 1:30 am  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-72-IN 
 
                0805 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + WHEELER RD 
 
                0814 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0814 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0822 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0828 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0847 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0919 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1000 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BRADLEY LN 
 
                1004 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1031 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1047 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1104 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1112 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    [STW 044CRESCEN] CEMETARY - CRESCENT ST 
 Refer To Citation:    404809AC 
       Refer To Accident:    404809AC 
 
                1117 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assisting walk in party with LTC information.  
 

 
                1155 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reporting dogs not on leash in on the trails. Boxboro  
PD notified at 1157 
 

 



                1230 LOCKOUT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 23] SHAWS - GREAT RD 
 
                1236 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with an accident report.  
 

 
                1646 COMPLAINT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a group of kids on the pond, located on her  
property. S9 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
S9 spoke with kids and parents. They have been advised.  
 

 
                1703 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with questions about perscription disposal.  
 

 
                2032 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                2148 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2152 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2156 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 029STATE] HUDSON TOWN LINE - STATE RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/23/2024  -  Tuesday  
 
                0024 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + RED ACRE RD 
 
                0759 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0830 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports seeing two horses in the road. S7 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
S7 Spoke with the owner. Horses are back with the owner.  
 

 
                0839 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1128 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1134 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403] HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

verbal warning - speed 
 

 
                1202 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1204 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PACKARD RD 
 
                1238 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1258 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1509 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1531 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1537 RADAR VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1538 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                1543 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1556 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                1558 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1726 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1803 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                2022 DISABLED MV No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S1 reporting a DMV. MV left prior to S9 arrival.  
 

 
 
For Date: 01/24/2024  -  Wednesday  
 
                0107 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Removed Hazard   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
         Narrative:     

tree down in road 
 
 

         Narrative:     
Highway notified 
 

 
                0251 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + DEERFIELD LN 
 
                0718 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller request nedical transport for his wife, due to  
adominal pain from a hernia. R17,C20,ALS6,S7 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS cancelled per C20 
 

         Narrative:     
transporting to Emerson  
 

         Narrative:     
Arriving at Emerson. Starting miles: 0.0 - Ending 8.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-73-IN 
 
                0729 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist resident with questions about school delays, 
 

 
                0833 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     



walk in, voiced concerns about Bus 13 on Gleasondale Rd.  
Party stated the bus stops too long at one particular stop  
to talk to one of the parents. Party advised on how to  
proceed. S6 Reached out to Dee Bus Service Directly  
 

 
                0900 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                0954 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1049 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

ADT reports C02 detector Alarm at 264 Gleasondale. FD had  
previously advisised us of testing being done at this  
location & to disregard 
 

 
                1057 COURT Services Rendered   
          Location:    [CON] CONCORD DISTRIC COURT 
 
                1114 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller, reporting power outage in the area of Barton Rd.  
 

 
                1147 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1358 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist walk in with perscription medicaltion, disposal  
 

 
                1515 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

RP stated a canoe he owns is missing from his friends  
property. S7 spoke with party. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-13-OF 
 
                1527 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

rp stated an unknown party attempted to gain entry at his  
residence. s7 & s3 will be out to investigate 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-12-OF 
 
                1555 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITE POND RD 
 
                1559 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1708 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] DIGITAL WAY 
         Narrative:     

town of maynard requesting mutual aid for a 88 yr old male  
party with difficulty breathing 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 en route emerson sm 26.7 em 32.4 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-74-IN 
 
                1721 Fire, District Team Activation Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [WAY] ANDREW AVE 
      Refer To Fire Case:    24-75-IN 
 
                1801 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    JILLIAN LN 



         Narrative:     
smoke alarm activation , rp states it was from cooking. no  
smoke no fire. 
 

         Narrative:     
engine 14 has been advised to use walcott street as a cross  
street to access 2 jillians lane 
 

         Narrative:     
e14 confirmed a false alarm. home owner has been advised all  
clear.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-76-IN 
 
                1840 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1949 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 875GREAT] BOLTON TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
 
                2046 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

rp called regarding a wellness check for a resident of  
Holliston, MA. Transfered caller to Holliston PD 
 

 
                2051 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/25/2024  -  Thursday  
 
                0837 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
 
                0932 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0948 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1204 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reporting a minor MVA. Police and Fire  
responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reporting no injuries.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-77-IN 
 
                1255 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] LAKESIDE AVE 
       Refer To Incident:    24-14-OF 
 
                1353 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting walk in party with medication disposal. 
 

 
                1431 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in party turning in a found plate.  
 

 
                1458 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

rp called requesting a well being check 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 spoke with the party. all clear. 
 



 
                1651 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk-in party disposing old medications 
 

 
                1723 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    [STW 54] FIRST PARISH CHURCH - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

rp stated she accidentally pressed the 911 button in the  
elevator. 
 
S9 to respond. 
 

 
                1745 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                2048 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    THICKET CIR 
         Narrative:     

male party fell and needs assistance getting back up. 
s4 & s9 to respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
res 17 transporting 1 to emerson sm 0.0 em 10.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-78-IN 
 
                2122 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2127 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                2152 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 01/26/2024  -  Friday  
 
                0420 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
 
                0755 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CENTER PL 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a well being check on a Female party.  
 

         Narrative:     
caller reporting they made contact with the party.  
 

 
                0817 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0824 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                0843 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 68] SAINT ISIDORES CHURCH - GREAT RD 
 
                1009 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1036 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1152 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a male part who has  
difficulty breathing.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS transporting to Lahee S/M 0.0 



 
         Narrative:     

01/26/2024 1257 R17 off, ending mileage not given. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-79-IN 
 
                1232 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 assisting walk in party with LTC application.  
 

 
                1326 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

call direct from FD requesting medical. party with general  
weakness mutual aid requested from town of maynard. police  
fire & als responding & maynard a1 
 
 
 

         Narrative:     
maynard a1 en route to emerson with als. sm 0.0 em 6.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-80-IN 
 
                1358 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW 225] HARTLEY RD 
 
                1416 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [ACT] WINDSOR AVE 
         Narrative:     

MUTUAL AID REQUESTED BY TOWN OF ACTON FOR AN 87 YR OLD MALE  
PARTY WITH LOW BP. RES 17 TO RESPOND. 
 

         Narrative:     
RES 17 EN ROUTE TO EMERSON SM 0.0 EM 5.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-81-IN 
 
                1449 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SYLVAN DR 
         Narrative:     

911 abandon call. s9 will be out. area checked negative  
findings, all clear. 
 

 
                1504 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s9 to respond. s9 spoke with party and advised to speak with  
harvard PD. 
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-15-OF 
 
                1519 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1549 GENERAL INFO Services Rendered   
         Narrative:     

walkin party requested to update information regarding an  
estate from a previous call. all clear. 
 

 
                1636 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

No Violations 
 

 
                1722 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1818 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 100] FLB INCORPORATED - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1827 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    [STW 570GLEASON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1948 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] BROAD ST 
         Narrative:     

hudson pd requesting medical mutual aid ,50 yr old male  
party volintary transport requested for psych evaluation 
 

         Narrative:     
res17 transporting 1 to marlborough sm 0.0 em 2.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-82-IN 
 
                2144 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CANTERBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

rp called regarding a vehicle in front of 7 canterbury rd  
that seemed suspicious. s8 & s9 to respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 stated the male party operating the vehicle is currently  
waiting for a friend to pick him up and drive him home,  
another party is en route to pick up his vehicle. 
s8 stated the vehicle has been moved and all units are  
clear. 
 

 
 
For Date: 01/27/2024  -  Saturday  
 
                0754 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + HUDSON RD 
 
                1012 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                1113 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1201 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 299SOUTHAC] ACTON TOWN LINE - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1253 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HALE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting poison control. Call transferred to  
Poison control. Police Fire and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Clear Patient refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-83-IN 
 
                1318 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1321 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    BIRCH HILL RD + WHITMAN ST 
 
                1356 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1433 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LOWELL DR 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for a male party who was  
choking. Police Fire and ALS responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
All units clear. Refusal of service. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-84-IN 
 
                1511 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist resident with LTC Application 



 
 
                1538 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    LANES END RD 
 
                1559 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                1612 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1623 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

cleared for a MVA 
 

 
                1624 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARTLEY RD + CRESCENT ST 
         Narrative:     

multiple callers reporting two car Mva, unknown injuries.  
E14,R17,S9,S3. ALS 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS Cancelled per L4. All Partys have refused EMS Services.  
 

         Narrative:     
CBK responding.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    24-12-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    24-85-IN 
 
                1640 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Assist walk in with medical disposal questions  
 

 
                1735 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 
         Narrative:     

911 caller caller reports an elderly female, fallen in the  
parking lot. Unknown PI. E14,R17,S3 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Lift Assist only. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-86-IN 
 
                1821 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 367BOXBORO] BOXBORO TOWN LINE - BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports smoke detector sounding. No Smoke or  
flames reported. E14,S9,S3 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 investigated. The alarm sounding, was from a medical  
device. All units clear 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-87-IN 
 
                2012 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
       Refer To Incident:    24-3-OF 
 
                2208 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2219 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports smoke detectors sounding. No smoke or flame.  
E14,S3 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
Faulty detector, false alarm.  
 



      Refer To Fire Case:    24-88-IN 
 
 
For Date: 01/28/2024  -  Sunday  
 
                0254 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0258 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
                0758 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MARLBORO RD + RAILROAD AVE 
 
                0816 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

rp states his fence wires on his property were cut. 
s8 to respond 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 investigated the area. all clear.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    24-16-OF 
 
                0836 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0840 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                0939 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

rp states he is hearing loud noises in the sw area of  
delaney 
 

         Narrative:     
s8 stated the fencing crew at bose is currently doing  
construction in the area. all clear.  
 

 
                1132 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1316 Erratic Operator Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

rp called regarding a party driving erratically in the snow. 
s8 en route to investigate. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 spoke with party. all clear. 
 

 
                1341 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s8 to follow up with rp 
 

 
                1522 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Medical Alarm activation. R17,E19,S3 
 

         Narrative:     
received a call abck from the Alarm Co, stating they spoke  
with the subscriber and confirmed this was accidential. R17,  
on scene, will confirm.  
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidential.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-89-IN 
 
                1547 SERVE PUBLIC Services Rendered   



  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S3 shoveled and salted walkways 
 

 
                1659 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    KIRKLAND RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports smoke from his fire place is pouring into  
his home. E14,E12,C20 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
Chimeny fire. C20 taking command. 
 

         Narrative:     
E15 responding with one.  
 

         Narrative:     
Fire Knocked down @1744 - all units clearing shortly 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    24-90-IN 
 
                1735 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1800 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a male party walking in the road on 117.  
S9 responding  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 Spoke with party. He is fine. Just out for a walk.  
 

 
                1813 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S9 assisted party with MVA paperwork. 
 

 
                1903 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    DUNSTER DR 
         Narrative:     

Highway Dept unable to fully plow Dunster Dr due to multiple  
cars parked in the road. S3 Responding  
 

         Narrative:     
S3 spoke with resident. The car will be moved.  
 

 
                2030 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 368GREAT] CONCORD FUELS - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

s9 checking on a car in the parking lot.  
 

         Narrative:     
S9 Clear. Party is an employee, that was closing up the  
store.  
 

 
                2055 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 570GLEASON] HUDSON TOWN LINE - GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                2103 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 999STATERD] SUDBURY TOWN LINE - SUDBURY RD 
 
 

 

 


